
4 U.S. men in top 20 at Val
Gardena
By USSA

VAL GARDENA, Italy – Bryce Bennett electrified the crowd with
an attack from the back to lead the U.S. men and score a
career-best sixth-place finish at Saturday’s Audi FIS Alpine
Ski World Cup downhill.

Long  after  Norway’s  Aksel  Lund  Svindal  won  yet  another
downhill this season, Bennett, wearing bid 57, stepped into
the starting gate and looked Svindal-esque as he capitalized
on his large six-foot-seven-inch frame to keep his skis on the
snow and carry speed through key sections where other skiers
were thrown off line and forced to make recoveries.

Crossing the finish line 1.04 seconds back in sixth place, the
once  hush  crowd  erupted  in  cheers  as  Bennett  lifted  his
goggles in sheer disbelief before letting a well-deserved fist
pump fly.

“I’m still surprised. I crossed the finish and saw sixth and I
was  like,  what?  No  chance!  The  timer  is  broken!”  an
exhilarated Bennett said in the finish. “I just got in the
zone somehow. I’ve been working on it, and it clicked a little
bit. I just laser beamed the whole course, just focused every
section and it was fast.”

Bryce Bennett skis from bib 57 to sixth place.

The victory for Svindal was his fifth in seven World Cup
starts this season. Guillermo Fayed of France was second,
followed by Norway’s Kjetil Jansrud in third.

For  Bennett,  finding  the  maturity  to  shake  off  a  bad
performance in yesterday’s super G was the key to how he was
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able to channel his inner self and come away with a stunning
result.

In addition to Bennett’s stellar performance, Steven Nyman
(Sundance, Utah), who was gunning for his fourth career win in
Val Gardena, finished ninth, Travis Ganong (Squaw Valley) was
13, and Andrew Weibrecht (Lake Placid, N.Y.) was 17, giving
the Americans an impressive four skiers in the top 20. Marco
Sullivan (Squaw Valley) was 35.

 


